
ADJOURNED MBKTINQ.
The adjournedmeeting was held on the 2nd February;allthe

Officers and Delegateswere present.
Bro. O'Sullivan explainedthat the reporthe wasabouttoread

hadbeen preparedby Bro.Taylor before his departure,and prior to
thereceipt oftheRegistrar's letter.

The followingreportandbalance-sheetwereread andadopted:
OTAGO-CANTERBURY DISTRICT H.A.C.8.8. REPORT OFTHS

OFFICERS OF THE ABOVE DISTRICT FOB HALF-
YEAR ENDING.

GentlemanBrotherDelegates,-
Inpresenting their reportfor thehalf year which has drawn to

Ia close,your officersdesire toexpress theirregretthat theireffortsto
extendthe operationsofthe Society throughout thedistrict,havenot
met with that success which,from the hopes held out to them by
prominentCatholicsincountrydistrictsandoneor twoof theparish
priests, they might withreasonhave expected.

Concerning this matter correspondence is proposed with hia
Lordship theBishopof Wellington, soliciting his countenance and
aid,and praying for a standing authority to thepriestsofhis Diocese
for their encouragement of Branches in their parishes where
parishionersare found tobe willing tosupport them and the neces*
saryqualifications exist. This correspondencewillbe submittedto
you.

As shownby thereportof anextraordinarymeetingof Delegates,
whichhasbeencirculatedamongst the Branches, it was decided in
September last todo awaywith the District Board, andestablishin
ChristchurchanExecutiveDirectory for New Zealand. YourOfficers
have,inaccordancewithresolutions passed at the meeting referred
to, caused the rules as revised tobe prepared for the inspection and
approvalof the Registrar General,andareready for theprinting and
distribution toBranches as soonas the establishment of the Execu-
tiveDirectory shallhavebecomean accomplished fact. They have
beencorrectedto the letter as altered by theDelegates who met for
the purpose, and were forwarded to the Registrar on the sth of
December.

Circular letters were also forwarded to all Branches of the'
H.A.C.B.Society throughoutNewZealand (as previously reported)
inviting themto unity with theE.D. tobe established. (Such replies
ashavebeenreceived willbe submitted toyou.

Owing tothe deficiency in the Incidental District Fund,yonr
Officer; werereluctantly compelled tocomply with the request em-
bodiedin a resolution whichyouwill findin thereport of the half-
yearly meetingheldinJuly, which desiredthat they should levy on
theBranches for themeetingof any deficiency in thatFund, and in
Novemberlast a levy of one shilling per member was made. This
wasnecessary for the purpose of meeting the existing deficiency In
theFund, whichin the face ofthe loss to the same of 2<2.permem*
ber,couldnot otherwise bemade good.

Your Officers also regret that the demands upon the Funeral
Fundduring thehalf yearbadbeen somewhatheavy,and they were
compelled toapply to the Trustees for a transfer of £20 from the
ReserveFund tocurrent account attheBandof New Zealand.Christ*
church.

Your Officers have to reportwithdeepregret that the ranks of
the Society havebeen thinner by thedeath of Bro. Ford, of Inver-
cargill, andBro. Kearney,ofChristchurcb.

Inconclusion wehope that indealing with the business of the
meeting which will be submitted to you, your deliberation will be
markedby thesame good feeling which has characterised themeet-
ing of D. legates whichhavebeenheldsince wehavehad thehonour
of taking office.

J. JOYCE,District President.
F. McSHERRY,District Viee-Prendent.
D. O'CONNELL,DistrictTreasurer.
E. J. MORTON TAYLOR, District Secretary,Christchurch, January, 1882.
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THE SIXTH ANNUAL MEETING
OF THE OFFICERS AND DELEGATES OF THE

OTAGO-GANTERBURY DISTRICT.
DIJNEDIN v Sfr-i*''.' InVERCARGILL,
Naseby fHpfflMHfc Lawrence
Christchurch

The annualmeetingof the District Board washeldinSt. Patricks'
HaH,Christchurch, on January 19th, 1882. Present:TheDistrict
Officersand Delegates from theChristchurcn,Dunedin,andLawrence
Branches Letters were read which explained the absence of the
Naseby and Invercargill Branches. The usual fine was recorded
against theBranchesnot represented.

The District President stated that, haying received wordfrom
Bro.Taylor, who badgone for a short time toAustralia,thathe could
not returnin time for the meeting, the Boardbad therefore, for the
tim« being, appointedBro.D.O'Sullivan to fill the office of District
Secretary.

Bro.D. O'Sullivan asked theindulgence of themeeting;having
beenonly recently appointed, the time at his disposalhad been too
limited to allow of his furnishing the usual Report and Balance-
sheet for thepresentmeeting.

Bro.D.Howard,Delegate for Christchurch Branch, proposed,
andBro. P, McSwiggan, Lawrence, seconded, "That we postpone
the consideration of theReportand Balance-sheet, andproceedwith
theotherbusiness."

—
Carried.

A letter was wad from the Registrar of Friendly Societies
relative tothe rules which had been forwarded to himby the late
D.S. for his approval,in whichit wasstated thatnoopinioncouldbe
givenuntil the the rules were examined by the Revising Barrister,
and this couldbe done only when- they were sent updefinitely for
registration. The letter also contained a few practicalsuggestions
respecting the registrationof the Society.

Bro.D. Howabdproposed, and Bro. P. McSwigganseconded,
"That a committee consisting of Bros. C. Sexton, Christchurch
Branch, D.O'Connell, DunedinBranch,and the mover be appointed
tocarry out the suggestions contained in the Registrar's letter, and
toconsiderother mattersrelative to the rules."

—
Carried.

The XJ.P. informed the meeting that the efforts of the officers to
extend theBranches of the Society had notbeen so successful as they
had wished. A draft letter was here read, from the late D.S. tohis
Lordship the Bishopof Wellington, concerning the extension of the
Society to other towns in his Diocese. On the motion of Bro.
D. Howabd,secondedby Bro G. O'Connell,it wasdecidedthat the
letterbe forwarded tohiß Lordship.

Correspondence was read from the Invercargill Branch re-
questing thattheDelegatesst thehalf-yearly andannualmeetingsbe
paidby theDistrict Boardinstead of by individualBranches.

Bro. €L O'CONNKLLsaid thatthatwasalso the wishof theDunedin
Branch, whichhe ropresented,as someof thesmaller Branches could
not easily bear the expense of Delegates, and consequently, were
frequently unrepresented. He would therefore propose that the
Delegates' fees atthe annualand half-yearly meetings of the Execu-
tive Directory bepaid out of the general fund. Seconded byBro.
D.HOWARD and carried.

Bro. Gh O'Connell said that the DunedinBranch was desirous
that the revised rulesshould provide foramoreequitabledivision of
funds. Under thepresent airangementthe incidental fund was con-
stantly becoming indebted to the Sick Fund. The matter waß
referredtothe Rules Committee.

The Secretary read letters from the Napier, Charleston, Blen-
heim, andNelsonBranches, approving of an E.D. in New Zealand,
andexpressing a willingness to co-operate at an early date.

A discussion here took place as to the bestmethod of investing
the Society's fund?. Finally Bro. D. Howard proposed, and Bro.
O. O'Connell seconded, that the consideration of the matter be
deferredtill thenextmeeting.— Carried.

Bro. V.O'Sullivan suggested the advisability of establishing
other Branches in Christchurch, Dunedin, and other centres, as a
meansof stimulating existing lodges, and of openinga wider field
for intending menbers. After lengthy consideration thematter was
heldover for another meeting.

Bro.D.O'Sullivan having resigned as Auditor Bro.Sextonwas
appointedinhis place. The meeting thenadjourned for a fortnight.


